

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

October 12, 2017

Mr. Vincent Parker
Administrator, Business and Professional Licensing Administration
Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs
1100 4th Street SW
Washington, DC 20024
vincent.parker@dc.gov

RE: Special Event Permit Application by Shop Made in DC for 1333 New Hampshire Avenue NW

Dear Mr. Parker:

At its regular meeting on October 11, 2017, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 7 of 9 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (7-0-0):

WHEREAS, Shop Made in DC has chosen 1333 New Hampshire Avenue NW, within ANC 2B, as its pop-up shop home,

WHEREAS, ANC 2B is excited to support this local business, which will only sell local items made in DC,

WHEREAS, ANC 2B voted to support the applicant's public space application for a new, un-enclosed sidewalk cafe adjacent to its premises during the commission's October 11, 2017 meeting,

WHEREAS, ANC 2B understands that the public space review process takes time and that the Public Space Committee would be not be able to issue a public space permit for the use of a sidewalk cafe in time for the shop's upcoming opening day, which will be attended by Mayor Bowser, and

WHEREAS, Shop Made in DC has thus filed a special event permit application in order to allow for the use of a sidewalk cafe at the shop while the Public Space Committee reviews the shop's public space application for a new, un-enclosed sidewalk cafe adjacent to its premises.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that ANC 2B supports Shop Made in DC's special event permit application for use of public space with the understanding that the public space plans of the special event permit will be identical to the sidewalk cafe plans included in the applicant's public space application to the Public Space Committee.

Commissioners Mike Silverstein (<u>mike.silverstein@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) and Daniel Warwick (<u>daniel.warwick@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Nicole Mann

Chair